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Providing education and therapeutic services to those affected by cancer

Healing Garden 
Cancer Support Center

We feel so very fortunate to have a strong group of dedicated volunteers. They are young and 

old, clients and caregivers and dedicated community members. This year, in spite of COVID, 

we had 41 individuals who provided 504 hours of support. This included garden and grounds 

care, office support, bee keeping, facilities fixes and improvements and so much more. 

Volunteers 
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2021 CORPORATE SPONSORS
Dear Healing Garden Friends, 

Never in my wildest dreams did I think I’d be writing another annual report referring to the Pandemic 

and virtual services, but here we are. We just finished another year--both challenging and successful. 

The diminishing tides of COVID in the Spring and Summer of 2021 left us feeling we could loosen our 

guard at the Garden, and we did enjoy a few in-person client gatherings here. Photographers visited 

regularly, documenting the resilience and mystery of the natural world, and sharing on social media for all 

to enjoy. The birds gathered in the baths, the woodchuck marched to the building, got on his hind legs, 

and pawed down a branch of tall phlox, carefully snacking on each 

delicious leaf. Regularly, a hummingbird flew to Maddie’s window 

and just hovered there looking in at her. The world was still, and the 

air a bit cleaner. Hope was on the rise. Just when we thought we 

might be able to leave Zoom and gather at our beloved facility, 

the world changed, and we had to return to social isolation. 

If you had asked me at the start of the Pandemic if I thought 

the Healing Garden would be ok, I would have told you 

“No”. I worried that our programs and services would not 

translate or be effective over Zoom, a medium so unlike 

face-to-face interactions. I worried that our funding would 

be re-directed to basic human needs that arose from 

unemployment.  I was so wrong. 

The Healing Garden staff and program providers became experts in how to deliver impactful, 

therapeutic services over the Zoom medium. We discovered that it enhanced accessibility. 

If you felt too depressed to get off the couch, too fatigued to get dressed or drive to the 

Healing Garden, you didn’t have to do so. Those barriers to participation in counseling, 

support groups, yoga, art therapy, and so much more were gone. We found that our 

clients would phone in from their treatment at the hospital or from home on hospice. 

Rather than a reduction in utilization, we saw that our clients tripled their use of our 

support systems.

Funding has remained strong. We have successfully brought in grants and donor 

support to meet our needs. While we have fewer active donors, the donors we do have 

are on average giving more, which is so incredibly heartwarming! 

We have hired Erin Raber, our Lesley University intern, now graduated, to help us provide 

mental health counseling and music therapy to our expanding client base in need of 

Letter from the  
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
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Mr. & Mrs. Thomas  
and Mary McGilvray

Mr. Paul McGinn
Dr. and Mrs. John  

and Karen McGrath III
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas  

and Chelle Melander
Mr. & Mrs. Richard  

and Bunny Melvoin
Ms. Suzanne Mescan
Mr. Chris Milot
Rabbi Lewis  

and Mrs. Naomi Mintz
Ms. Cara Morine
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas  

and Jennifer Morton 
Ms. Shirley Myers
Mr. Samuel Nagler
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Natale
Ms. Sarah Newton
Mrs. Jill Niemi
Mr. Daniel O’Connor
Ms. Melanie Onushko
Ms. Stephanie Opalka
Ms. Jennifer Palmer
Ms. Susan Parilla

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas  
and Stephanie Parish

Mr. & Mrs. Charles R.  
and Hilda Parrott

Paxton Center School
Mr. David Perry
Mr. Gerald Polucci
Ms. Joann Premo
Ms. Linda Reddy
Income Research
Senator Pamela Resor
Mr. & Mrs. Peter and Janet Rice
Mrs. Kathryn Richardson
Mrs. Elaine Ritchie
Mr. & Mrs. Paul  

and Anna Robbertz
Ms. Gail Robichaud
Ms. Marie Rose
Mr. David Rosenzweig
Ms. Denise Ryan
Ms. Dianne Sarver
Ms. Nancy Savel  

and Mr. Don Perlstein 
Ms. Joanne Schiding
Ms. Suzann Schiemer
Robin Schoenthaler, MD

Ms. Eileen Schomp
Mr. John Schorum
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph  

and Karen Shea
Ms. Diane Sidorowicz
Ms. Therese Simeone
Mr. Thomas Sintros
South Shore Children’s Fund 

Inc., John and Deborah Ford 
Mr. Kenneth Spenser
Ms. Sue St. Croix
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley and Patricia 

Stimpson
Mr. Vijay Subramanian  

and Ms. Preethi 
Chandramouli 

Ms. Maureen Sullivan  
and Ms. Nancy Smith 

Mrs. Cynthia Sweeney-
Adamchek  
and Mr. Christopher 
Adamchek 

Mr. & Mrs. George and Terry 
Symula

Mr. William Thurston
Ms. Kathleen Trejo

Mrs. Vickery Trinkaus-
Randall

Ms. Lindsey Van Gieson
Drs. Richard  

and Karen Wagner
Mrs. Diane Welsh
Mr. Christopher Wentzel
Mr. Jay West
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald and Deena 

Whitfield
Ms. Lisa Whittemore  

and Ms. Cynthia Esthimer 
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell  

and Willie Wickman
Mr. & Mrs. John  

and Jacqueline Wilcox  
and Ms. Jacqueline Pilot

Mrs. Elizabeth Wilson
Ms. Deborah Woodcock
Ms. Sharon Young  

and Ms. Kathi McCollumn 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles  

and Margaret Ziering
Ms. Anne Zimmerman
Mr. & Mrs. Edward  

and Judy Zubrow 

In addition, we are deeply grateful for the many smaller gifts we receive. We thank our many donors who  
provide in-kind gifts. Thank you too to the many clients and donors who solicits gifts on our behalf. Every gift  
helps us meet the needs of our clients. Please contact the Healing Garden if you find any errors in our donor list.

Memorial Gifts In Loving Memory of

Elissa Abruzzo

Chrissy Clawson Audibert

Kasia Bajson-Ferrara

Amy Beaudet

Brenda Belanger

Iris Ben-David

Jeanne Benton

Rachel Blum

Nancy Burnham

Sara Butturini

Liz Chambers

Regina McGee Cochran

Judy David

Amy  Deck

Denyse Densmore

Patricia Derrick

Susan Duquette

Vicky Duvall

Susan Elenbaas

Dr. John K. Erban III

Marion G. Finkle

Jean Francolini

Gail Gicas

Elly Hamilton

Bob Hanna

Maryann Hanna

Kathleen Hughes

Mary Jo Johnson

Sylena Keeping

Anne B Kelleher

Karen Kisslinger

Svetlana Kotlyarevskaya

Gregory Leath

Ellen Leavitt

Kerry Lee

Liz Leinhard

Lindy Lewandowski

Joanne Lowry

Lauri Mazzeo

Amanda Miller

Jill’s Mother

Rick Osborne

Geeta Pant

Leah Parker

Jonathan Perlmutter

Vincenzia Petrilli

Joseph Rand

Johanna Ricciardi

Joan Scialo Rubin

Joanne K. Schiding

Nancy Stell-Kiely

Marilyn Strong

Charlotte Szuch

Maurice James Toolin

Gregor Trinkaus-Randall

Anne Victor

Phyllis Voit

Christine Way

Gray Wexelblat

Mariella Whitney

Bruce Wyman

Pamela Wyman

Eileen Zawada

Ruth Eshelman Zimmerman
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services. We have added various consultants to work on social media and public relations to help build 

engagement with the communities around us. Also, the Board and Staff are currently in training to develop 

our Diversity, Equity and Inclusion strategic plan, so that we can ensure that ALL who are experiencing 

cancer feel welcomed, valued, respected, and heard, by all of us here at the Garden. 

We are so very grateful for all of your support and  that you are on our team. 

With gratitude and wishes for a healthy 2021-2022.

 

Margaret Koch

Executive Director 

margaret@healinggardensupport.org 

(978) 456-3532, ex. 101
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Mr. Steve Morrill
Ms. Mishtu Mukherjee  

and Mr. Wes Atamian 
Ms. Marlene Nusbaum  

and Mr. Neville Frankel 
Mr. & Mrs. Whitfield  

and Linda Painter Jr.  
Mrs. Rita Rand
Mr. & Mrs. Lee  

and Judy Rosenbaum  
Rotary Club of Littleton
Mr. & Mrs. Steven  

and Anne Marie Rowse  
Mr. Adam Rypinski
Mr. & Mrs. Duwayne  

and Helen Sayles  
Mr. & Mrs. Donald  

and Heidi Siegrist  
Mr. M. Michael Simeone
Ms. Sandra Sloan
Ms. Ann Snow
Mr. & Mrs. John  

and Cathy Tilney Jr.  
Ms. Leah Walsh
Mr. David Way
Women’s Business Network
Ms. Wendy Yellen

$200- $499  
Acton Lion’s Club, Inc.
Ms. Kathy Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth  

and Lynda Anderson  
Mr. Robert Andreo
Ms. Shirley Andrews
Mr. Matthew Audibert
Mr. & Mrs. Michael  

and Laura Baliestiero  
Ms. Alice Bartram
Ms. Janice Battle
Mrs. Sheila Bauer
Mr. Paul Belanger
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Bell
Ms. Jeanne Benton
Mr. Jayant Bhawalkar
BioActives LLC
Ms. Ann Bischoff  

and Mr. Lawrence N. Huppert 

Ms. Abbe Bjorklund  
and Mr. Brain T. Flaherty 

Ms. Holly Bloomfield
Daniel Boisvert
Bolton Lions Club
Mr. & Mrs. Jon  

and Colleen Bond  
Ms. Marilou Bonetti
Boxborough Liquors  

& Convenience 
Mr. & Mrs. J. Kent Boynton
Ms. Diane Brady
Braintree Moose 

Family Center 413
Mr. & Mrs. Richard  

and Peggy Briggs Jr.  
Ms. Patricia Broderick
Ms. Diane Bullock
Mr. Andrew Bunyard
Ms. Lillian Burkart
Ms. Susan Burt
Ms. Deborah Busser
Mr. Matthew Callahan
Mr. Harold Carter
Mr. Matthew Chambers
Mr. & Mrs. Robert  

and Fran Clawson 
Mr. & Mrs. James  

and Marilyn Clawson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert  

and Marcie Clawson
Mr. John Cochran
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Conant  

and Martha Patton 
Ms. Kate Connolly
Ms. Christine Connors
Mr. James Corcoran  

and Ms. Betsy Reid 
Ms. Karen Cote
Mr. & Mrs. John  

and Holly Cratsley
Mr. F. Robert Cullinane  

and Mr. Todd Brown 
Mr. & Mrs. John  

and Susan Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Charles  

and Katharine Denault
Mr. James Densmore

Ms. Andrea Dhillon
Mr. Don DiCristofaro
Mr. & Mrs. William  

and Laurie Diercks
Mr. Conor Donoghue
Mr. Jeff Duquette
Mr. & Mrs. Robert  

and Marilyn Ellsworth
Mrs. Alan Emmet
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Engels
Mr. David Erickson
Ms. Paige Firment
Mr. & Mrs. Nathan  

and Vicki Fisher
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick  

and Erinn Flanagan
Ms. Immacolata Franze
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn  

and Pam Frederick
Ms. Frances Frederick
Mr. & Mrs. Guido 

and Helene Gagliano
Ms. Blanca Herrera Galle
Mr. Ira Goodman
Mr. & Mrs. Lester  

and Amy Gould
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Grinnell
Mr. & Mrs. Rita Grossman
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Hahn
Ms. Linda Hair-Sullivan
and Mr. Donald Sullivan
Ms. Susan Halby
Ms. Stina Hans
Mr. Peter Harbilas
Harvard Pilgrim Health Care 
Town of Harvard Police 
Ms. Margaret Hayes
Mrs. Pauline Heidemann
Ms. Dara Histed
Ms. Lauren Howe
Ms. Louise Howe
Mr. and Mrs. David  

and Florine Hurlbut
Patricia Hurter, MD  

and Walter Lunsmann
InBalance Chiropractic  

& Wellness
Mr. & Mrs. Ken and Robin Isaacs

Mr. Richard and Ann Johnson  
and Ms. Elizabeth Ann  
Whitney

Ms. Christine Johnson
Ms. Sarah Jordan
Ms. Edith Joyce
Mr. Daniel Kagan
Mr. Tasso Kaper
Ms. Linda Kelley
Mr. Brian Kelley
Mr. & Mrs. Steven  

and Barbara Kemp
Mr. Michael Kenealy
Mr. Mark Ketcham  

and Mr. Werner Lutz 
Ms. Christine Kielar
Mr. & Mrs. Dan and Shelley 

Klein
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Klofft
Mr. Herbert Knight
Ms. Sharon Knight
Ms. Joanne Knowles-Dustin
Mr. & Mrs. Karl & Pamela Kreeb
Mr. Bronson Kussin
Mr. Will Kussin
Mr. & Mrs. Andrea  

and Scott Lauzon
Mr. William Lenderking
Mr. & Mrs. Morton  

and Susan Levine
Mr. Mark Lewandowski
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen  

and Marcia Lewin-Berlin
Mr. Daniel Lifton
Mrs. Deborah Lillie
Ms. Joanne Lund  

and Mr. David Fox 
Ms. Susie Macrae  

and Mr. Eric Broadbent 
Ms. Katie Mantenuto
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory  

and Kelly Marchand
Marlborough Junior  

Women’s Club
Ms. Susan Martin
Ms. Mary Maxwell
Mr. Kevin McDonough

Cancer During  
A PANDEMIC by Linn Allen Morrill 2/5/2021

My journey began when I experienced mild 

symptoms (backaches and thirst) last February 

and March 2020 but was unable to see my 

primary care physician until May 1st due to the 

Covid-19 pandemic shut-down.  On May 8th, I 

received the alarming news that I had metastatic 

urothelial cancer and was promptly referred to 

Emerson/MGH Hospital’s NaKa Cancer Treatment 

Center in nearby Concord. I mourned my diagnosis 

for three days, and then began a profound spiritual 

journey, determined to maximize my 

quality of life, a moment-to-moment 

awareness.

Before I began my chemo, 

I began classes at the 

Healing Garden and 

was comforted by 

many participants 

after hearing 

their cancer 

journeys. Since 

the beginning 

of the pandemic 

shutdown in March 2020, 

my husband and I embarked 

on frequent scenic drives to 

surrounding rural towns, often 

passing The Healing Garden. 

I inquired about the holistic 

programs during the weekend 

of my diagnosis and with Kelly’s 

impeccable guidance, enrolled 

in Spirituality and Cancer.  The 

rapport and sharing of members’ 

life experiences comforted and 

prepared me for what was to become, an amazing 

journey as a cancer survivor.

I have been attending programs that best meet 

my interests and availability:  Spirituality & Cancer; 

Nutrition & Cancer; Energy Sound Meditation for 

Healing; Connecting Through Creativity; Zentangle 

(and, sometimes Knitting--  

I am an avid knitter but not always able to chat 

while knitting!).

I received innovative targeted chemo 

infusions every other Friday 

beginning on June 18th with 

minimal side effects. CT scan 

results were very promising 

and immunotherapy/

biologic infusions began 

on September 11th which 

continue with remarkably 

positive results.  My medical 

team consistently provide 

excellent care, communications 

and follow-up.   

Relationships with my family and circle of friends 

were inevitably strengthened. This diagnosis 

forced me to prioritize daily goals and presented 

the flexibility to reflect, learn and build new 

connections with people I never expected to 

meet.  My circle expanded to include my pro-

active medical team, and The Healing Garden’s 

professional faculty and staff, and dedicated 

participants. This cancer care community is my 

second extended family!

The Healing Garden has been a life-enhancing 
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Nasturtium Giving Society 
$10,000 and above  

Altimeter Capital
Anonymous
John P. Duquette
Ms. Madeleine Findlay  

and Mr. Frederick Findlay 
Mrs. Winston Hindle
Mr. & Mrs. Richard and Cindy Pelletier
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan and Carrie Rankin
Pamela and William Sawyer
Jon Way, MD

Jasmine Giving Society  
$7,500 to $9,999

Marcia and Jim Croyle
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan and Jessie Panek

Passionflower Giving Society 
$5,000 to $7,499 

Iris and Ted Barten
Bristol-Myers Squibb Company
Mr. & Mrs. Mark and Janae Corley
Digital Federal Credit Union
Glassybaby White Light Fund
Mr. Fred Hamilton
Gail E. Hindle
Mr. & Mrs. David and Laurel Martin
Ms. Mary Judith Meelia
Ms. Sharon Murphy
Karin and Tony Victor
Sudha Kumar and Kumar Vishwanathan

Lavender Giving Society 
$2,500-$4,999  

Richard and Patti Boerner
Ms. Stephanie Brown  

and Mr. Marc Bloostein
Mr. & Mrs. Russell and Donna Goodman
Ms. Katie Gray
Dana and Margaret Koch
Lisa and Craig MacDonnell
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Meg Mackie
Mr. & Mrs. William Marcotte

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Perini
Mr. & Mrs. Steve and Alison Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Anne Rarich
Mr. & Mrs. Richard and Donna Schiding
Ms. Ruth Silman and Mr. Timothy A. Clark
Mr. Brian Swanson
Mr. & Mrs. Tim and Sara Wondolowski
Workers Credit Union
Christine Zinke and David Roberts

Hawthorne Giving Society 
$1,000-$2,499 

Anonymous
Ms. Kimberly Ansin
Avidia Bank
Bolton Walkers Inc.
Boston Cancer Support
Mr. & Mrs. Charles and Gloria Clough Jr.
Mr. Edward Colbert
James and Eva Conniff
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Del Greco
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph and Donna Desmond
Karen Hindle Donoghue
George Elenbaas
Mrs. Connie Greaves Bates
Mr. & Mrs. Michael and Karen Guerin
Rose Gutfeld and Peter Edwards
Ms. Beth Hamilton and Mr. Mick Zellman 
Harvard Lions Club
Mrs. Hester Hill-Schnipper
Boston IVF
Mr. Ronald Johnson
Ed Knights, MD
Ms. Mary Jane Kohaut
Mr. & Mrs. Steven and Holly Kouvo
Allie and Fritz Kussin
Mr. Thomas Lenke
Anne L. Matthews Ph.D.
Renee and Dave Nadler
Mr. & Ms. Steve and Hope Nappi
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen and Mary Neff
Richard and Cynthia Perkins

On behalf of the clients we serve, we thank you all for helping to provide a 
unique community of compassionate understanding and support.

Mr. & Mrs. Manish and Maddie Phadke
Pilgrim Coin & Currency, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Nancy and George Robb
Mr. & Mrs. Darcy and Phil Robinson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Bonnie Rosse
Mr. George Ryan
Mrs. Roberta Silman
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin  

and Bernadette Stanton
Mr. Barry Stell
Ms. Elizabeth Tyson-Smith, Co-Founder  

and Mr. David Smith 
Ms. Elizabeth Walker  

and Mr. Dan Routhier 
Mr. Paul Wexelblat
Mrs. Nancy Wyman

$500- $999  
Ms. Brooke Bamford
Dr. and Mrs. Alan and Peggy Berko
Ms. Margot Botsford  

and Mr. Stephen Rosenfeld 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul and Gail Bouton
Mrs. Nancy Brown
Mr. Simon Bunyard  

and Ms. Ruth Zimmerman 
Mr. Paul Chambers
Mr. & Mrs. Greg and Kathy Clute
Ms. Chris Cournoyer  

and Mr. James Bryant 
Ms. Elizabeth Crowell  

and Ms. Cheryl Flynn 
Jennifer Cunningham Butler  

and Dan Butler 
Mr. Michael Densmore
Ms. Ruth Erickson
Mr. & Mrs. Gregor and Mary Ferguson
Mr. Joseph Ferrara
Ms. Lisa Frackiewicz
Mr. Michael Francolini
David Frank, MD  

and Ms. Sheila Violette
Mr. & Mrs. Michael  

and Sharon Gillespie  
Ms. Lynn Guilbault
Mr. & Mrs. Ken and Cindy Higgins  
Mr. Richard High  

and Ms. Anne G. Perkins 
Mr. Frederick Hindmarsh
Jasonics Security Corp.
John and Shannon Kelley
Ms. Alice Knowles  

and Ms. Kathy Ann Gianino 
Mr. & Mrs. Ash  

and Eric L`Esperance  
Mr. & Mrs. John  

and Cynthia LaMothe Jr.  
Ms. Laurie Link
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff and Linda Lischer
Ms. Lindsay McGloughlin
Mr. Steven Miller

Floral Leadership Giving Society

The Healing Garden’s Floral Leadership Giving Society recognizes those 
individuals and corporations who demonstrated extraordinary commitment to 
the Healing Garden through their accumulated gifts of $1,000 and above.

OUR DONORS
experience, providing unique and diverse 

learning opportunities. The staff are profoundly 

knowledgeable, compassionate, and enthusiastic – 

perfect qualities for any successful care community.

I am grateful for the authentic warmth (and 

scheduling flexibility) that equally enhances my 

lifestyle and attitude. I have prioritized my time 

with meaningful growth-focused activities that 

complement my ongoing practice of gentle fitness: 

regular nature hikes, cross-country skiing and 

Qigong meditation. I have re-kindled my passions 

for healthy eating, creative painting, playing 

piano, learning knitting patterns and meditating 

on uplifting spiritual literature and poetry.  The 

group gestalt is profound in nurturing me and 

encouraging a life with higher purpose, increased 

productivity and fostering a curiosity about life’s 

meaning

Epilogue: 

Sadly, Linn encountered a sudden decline,  

and passed away on July 2nd, 2021. She will  

be missed by all who were fortunate enough  

to have experienced her wonderful beauty  

inside and out. 
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offer support to others, whereas 

others are there to receive it, and 

somehow the exchange seems 

to work.  The value of zoom for 

me is that it makes it easier for 

people to show up—there are no 

logistics associated with getting 

into a car or getting to the Center.  

The other thing is that you can 

really see everyone’s faces—the 

computer makes people sit closer 

to the camera than they otherwise 

would be sitting in a room 

together, and as a result, it doesn’t 

feel like we are quite as far away.”

William Lenderking, PhD,  

Men’s Support Group Leader

“Doing remote acupuncture 

seemed impossible until Lauren 

Corduck, a Healing Garden client, 

suggested I show her how to 

place the acupressure stickers 

I often left on her at the end of 

treatments during a FaceTime 

call.  On March 23, 2020 we had 

our first remote appointment. 

It worked so well for her that I 

offered remote acupuncture 

using FaceTime or Zoom to all 

my Healing Garden clients. I 

helped people with nausea, 

insomnia, pain, constipation, 

fatigue, and hot flashes. Between 

March 2020 and February 

2021, when I stopped remote 

appointments due to my schedule 

limitations, I treated 10 Healing 

Garden patients for a total of 74 

appointments and helped people 

improve their quality of life during 

a difficult time.”

Dorene Bowe-Shulman, 

Acupuncturist

“Transferring my Prepare for 

Surgery/Heal Faster workshops 

and Life Centered Therapy 

counseling sessions onto zoom 

seemed to work in everyone’s 

favor. Clients appreciated 

receiving care from the comfort 

of their homes and zoom 

provided a safe haven for us to 

work. Supporting Garden clients 

these last 20 years has been an 

honor and a privilege. It’s been 

my pleasure to assist clients in 

opening to deeper resources, 

meaning and light.”

Lisa MacDonnell, LMT,  

Certified in LCT and Prepare  

for Surgery/Heal Faster.

“The benefits of using Zoom 

for these workshops have far 

outweighed any initial concerns! 

My workshop objective is to 

help participants discover ways 

to make Creative Mindfulness 

a regular self-care habit. We 

gather for a Zoom session 

once per week to learn about a 

new weekly activity and share 

work from the previous week. 

Because participants are working 

in their own homes, often in a 

creative space they’ve set up for 

themselves, they are more at ease 

with the creative process and 

less judgmental of their work.  In 

addition, many have shared how 

they feel more creative at certain 

times of the day and that’s when 

they work on their activities. These 

things are key to realizing the 

benefits of Creative Mindfulness!”

Karen Arsenault, Expressive 

Arts Facilitator, Healing Garden 

Client since 2007

Creative Mindfulness  
in Times of Stress
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REVENUE

55% 
Contributions16% 

In-Kind 
Contributions

16% 
Special  
Events

1% 
Program 
Income

4% 
Investment 

ROI

8% 
All Other

65% 
Program  
Services

12% 
Management 
and General

23% 
Fundraising

57% 
Salaries & 
Benefits

15% 
In-Kind 

Therapist  
Services

11% 
Professional 

Fees  
& Consulting

5% 
Depreciation

2% 
Technology

1% 
Printing  

& Postage

EXPENSES

FY21
Our Financials

REVENUE: $885,907
EXPENSES: $735,712

All Other

Event Expenses

Occupancy

3%{
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At the end of the Summer, affiliated Healing Garden 

Providers (individual counselors, acupuncturists, 

massage therapists, support group leaders, 

program facilitators, and clinical staff) gathered on 

Zoom to talk about just how remarkable this past 

year has been in terms of 

our community successfully 

mobilizing, adapting, and 

expanding to continue to 

serve our client’s needs. 

We reflected on the 

68% increase in total 

number of client 

“visits” since last 

year and the 145% increase in program 

participation!

This is an enormous expansion of 

our work! We wanted to know how 

to help sustain each other, collect 

feedback about the continuation 

of Zoom, and help develop a 

vision about our work for the 

upcoming year. What emerged 

were surprising statements about 

how the Garden’s leadership 

in responding to the pandemic 

by immediately transitioning to 

a virtual medium afforded them 

the confidence to be creative and 

place new energy into their work. Amazingly, 

they arrived at discovering the unique benefits 

of Zoom particular to the Healing Garden. Below 

are statements from a support group leader, an 

expressive arts instructor, and an acupuncturist—all 

of whom were astonished 

with the ability of their work 

to translate so effectively to 

Garden clients through Zoom.

“For me, the value of being a 

support group leader for men 

living with cancer is many-fold 

and manifold.  First, I think 

we have created a space where men can use their 

own language to speak about the indignities and 

sufferings associated with their cancers, without 

worrying about offending somebody.  Second, the 

participants have really been able to support each 

other in some very heartfelt ways, just listening, 

offering their words of kindness, their humor, 

their curiosity.  The recognition that each is going 

through some variation of what the others are going 

through I think reduces loneliness and provides 

some encouragement.  Third, each shows up in 

their own way, some seem to be there mainly to 

Healing Garden providers speak to the value 
of their work in the era of Zoom
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In FY21 The Healing Garden served over 316 clients  
from 6 states, 99 different towns, 93 in Massachusetts

302 Support 
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since Covid

7,061 Visits by 
clients and 
caregivers,  
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since Covid

316 Individual 
clients and  

caregivers served  
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541Therapeutic/
educational classes, 
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in attendance  

since Covid
42% of clients 

have breast cancer,

39% have other  
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19% are caregivers 
and bereavement 

clients

822 Individual 
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anDad was quiet, gentle, and 

generous. He was my rock. He 

slipped money to customers who 

would otherwise not be able to 

afford their prescriptions. He told 

cashiers not to ring up struggling 

clients’ charges. He gave to small, 

local charities, but he always 

donated anonymously. 

Before he passed away at age 79, 

he said, “Everything you need to 

know is in a drawer beside my 

bed.”  We never spoke of what 

was in that drawer, but after 

he passed away, I discovered 

legal pads full of his self-driven 

education and a few private 

notes. Tucked inside books and 

notepads, I found wise words of 

advice: “When in doubt, do the 

right thing. You will always know 

what the right thing is.” 

At the bottom of the drawer, 

Dad left a note expressing his 

wish that I continue his legacy 

of charitable giving. To make 

that possible, 

he established 

a Charitable 

Remainder Trust. 

This may be 

one of my dad’s 

greatest gifts—

the privilege 

to select 

beneficiaries 

of that Trust during my lifetime. 

Once I survived cancer, I knew the 

Healing Garden would be one of 

the beneficiaries.

The Healing Garden gave me my 

initial gift, and I feel it is really 

important for people to step up 

so that the programs and services 

so beneficial to me are available 

to those who come after me. As 

leaders, we need to secure the 

future for small non-profits who 

otherwise may not be able to 

make it. My biggest challenge 

was whether to leave the gift 

anonymously, as my father would 

have, or come forward, state my 

intentions, and use my name. 

I decided to come forward 

because I hope to influence 

others to consider doing the 

same.

I realized the greatest legacy 

I can leave is to establish a 

Donor-Advised Fund and 

appoint my daughter as 

successor advisor, and then 

my grandchildren after 

that. I want them to have the 

pleasure of philanthropy my 

The Hindle Legacy  

Giving Society  

honors those who  

have included the  

Healing Garden in  

their estate plan:

Mr. Win Hindle 

Ms. Carol Ehrlich 

Mr. & Mrs. Dana Koch

Ms. Renee Nadler

Ms. Marlene Nusbaum

father bestowed upon me. In this way 

Martin Ackerman and his  

gentle heart-felt generosity live on. 

There are many rewarding  

ways to meet your personal  

philanthropic goals.

You can use your Will or Living  

Trust to perpetuate your annual  

gift and leave a legacy. 

Let’s say your annual gift to the 

Healing Garden is $2,000. A  

bequest to us of $50,000 can be 

endowed so that it distributes four 

percent of the principal each year  

to support our work, every year, at  

the same level as your gifting 

occurred while you were alive. 

If you are interested in making a 

planned gift and would like to learn 

more, please contact:  

Maddie Phadke 

Director of Development  

Maddie@HealingGardenSupport.org 

or  

Meg Koch  

Executive Director  

Margaret@HealingGardenSupport.org  

EEEEEE

In 2003, at the age of 54, 

I received a breast cancer 

diagnosis—a cancer that had 

spread to my lymph nodes. 

I cried and let myself grieve. 

Then, according to my daughter 

Jessica, I grabbed a handful of 

tissues, steeled myself so that 

fear was not in control, and 

started making calls to find the 

very best team for me.  

I landed at the Dana-Farber 

Cancer Institute enrolled in 

a clinical trial that offered 

aggressive, frequent 

chemotherapy treatments to 

combat my disease. It was 

also a course of treatment 

that resulted in harsh and 

debilitating side effects. 

I knew I could not walk 

the cancer journey 

alone and called 

Betsy Tyson-Smith, 

then Executive 

Director and 

co-founder of 

a small non-

profit starting 

up in Harvard, 

The Virginia 

Thurston 

Healing 

Garden. I made 

the Healing 

Garden a core 

member of 

my team, because while the 

oncologists were killing off 

cancer cells, the Healing Garden 

was helping to keep the rest of 

me alive. The Healing Garden 

changed how I was able to deal 

with cancer treatment. Dana-

Farber was doing the heavy-

duty medical stuff, but, at the 

time, they did not 

have the 

means to support the whole 

person. The Healing Garden 

introduced me to integrative 

therapies and gave me the level 

of support I needed. During the 

most challenging year of my life, 

the Garden helped me find ways 

to heal. 

As a result, I became a strong 

supporter of the Healing 

Garden. Shortly after reading 

the Garden’s 2019 Annual 

Report, which documented the 

organization’s financial growth 

and expanding client base, I was 

moved to make a significant and 

impactful gift. Not only would 

this gift benefit the Garden, 

it was also a way for me to 

continue my father’s legacy.

My father Martin Ackerman 

grew up in South Philly, the son 

of a poor struggling family. A 

family so poor that at 16 my dad 

dropped out of high school to 

keep the family afloat. During 

World War II, he met my mother, 

a native of Portsmouth, Virginia. 

After the War, my parents 

returned to Southeastern

Virginia to help my 

grandparents. Dad made 

numerous efforts to earn a 

living: a grocery store that 

flooded and eventually failed 

and a job at a grocery store 

chain that was pure misery. 

Each time he would pick himself 

up, dust himself off, and try 

something new. 

By the time I was a teenager, 

Dad had established a small 

discount drug store, a new idea 

that had been successful “up 

North.” To fund this venture, 

my parents used their house as 

collateral — the only thing they 

had — so everything was on the 

line. I remember my father and 

I drew handmade signs for the 

store windows, featuring prices 

of the discounted items. 

Creating Legacies
Marlene’s Story: Why I Give
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would otherwise not be able to 

afford their prescriptions. He told 

cashiers not to ring up struggling 

clients’ charges. He gave to small, 

local charities, but he always 

donated anonymously. 

Before he passed away at age 79, 

he said, “Everything you need to 

know is in a drawer beside my 

bed.”  We never spoke of what 

was in that drawer, but after 

he passed away, I discovered 

legal pads full of his self-driven 

education and a few private 

notes. Tucked inside books and 

notepads, I found wise words of 

advice: “When in doubt, do the 

right thing. You will always know 

what the right thing is.” 

At the bottom of the drawer, 

Dad left a note expressing his 

wish that I continue his legacy 

of charitable giving. To make 

that possible, 

he established 

a Charitable 

Remainder Trust. 

This may be 

one of my dad’s 

greatest gifts—

the privilege 

to select 

beneficiaries 

of that Trust during my lifetime. 

Once I survived cancer, I knew the 

Healing Garden would be one of 

the beneficiaries.

The Healing Garden gave me my 

initial gift, and I feel it is really 

important for people to step up 

so that the programs and services 

so beneficial to me are available 

to those who come after me. As 

leaders, we need to secure the 

future for small non-profits who 

otherwise may not be able to 

make it. My biggest challenge 

was whether to leave the gift 

anonymously, as my father would 

have, or come forward, state my 

intentions, and use my name. 

I decided to come forward 

because I hope to influence 

others to consider doing the 

same.

I realized the greatest legacy 

I can leave is to establish a 

Donor-Advised Fund and 

appoint my daughter as 

successor advisor, and then 

my grandchildren after 

that. I want them to have the 

pleasure of philanthropy my 
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Healing Garden in  
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Mr. Win Hindle 
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Mr. & Mrs. Dana Koch
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father bestowed upon me. In this way 

Martin Ackerman and his  
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There are many rewarding  

ways to meet your personal  

philanthropic goals.

You can use your Will or Living  

Trust to perpetuate your annual  

gift and leave a legacy. 

Let’s say your annual gift to the 

Healing Garden is $2,000. A  

bequest to us of $50,000 can be 

endowed so that it distributes four 

percent of the principal each year  

to support our work, every year, at  

the same level as your gifting 

occurred while you were alive. 

If you are interested in making a 

planned gift and would like to learn 

more, please contact:  

Maddie Phadke 

Director of Development  

Maddie@HealingGardenSupport.org 

or  

Meg Koch  

Executive Director  

Margaret@HealingGardenSupport.org  
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diagnosis—a cancer that had 

spread to my lymph nodes. 

I cried and let myself grieve. 

Then, according to my daughter 

Jessica, I grabbed a handful of 

tissues, steeled myself so that 

fear was not in control, and 

started making calls to find the 

very best team for me.  

I landed at the Dana-Farber 

Cancer Institute enrolled in 

a clinical trial that offered 

aggressive, frequent 

chemotherapy treatments to 

combat my disease. It was 

also a course of treatment 

that resulted in harsh and 

debilitating side effects. 

I knew I could not walk 

the cancer journey 

alone and called 

Betsy Tyson-Smith, 

then Executive 

Director and 

co-founder of 

a small non-

profit starting 

up in Harvard, 

The Virginia 

Thurston 

Healing 

Garden. I made 

the Healing 

Garden a core 

member of 

my team, because while the 

oncologists were killing off 

cancer cells, the Healing Garden 

was helping to keep the rest of 

me alive. The Healing Garden 

changed how I was able to deal 

with cancer treatment. Dana-

Farber was doing the heavy-

duty medical stuff, but, at the 

time, they did not 

have the 

means to support the whole 

person. The Healing Garden 

introduced me to integrative 

therapies and gave me the level 

of support I needed. During the 

most challenging year of my life, 

the Garden helped me find ways 

to heal. 

As a result, I became a strong 

supporter of the Healing 

Garden. Shortly after reading 

the Garden’s 2019 Annual 

Report, which documented the 

organization’s financial growth 

and expanding client base, I was 

moved to make a significant and 

impactful gift. Not only would 

this gift benefit the Garden, 

it was also a way for me to 

continue my father’s legacy.

My father Martin Ackerman 

grew up in South Philly, the son 

of a poor struggling family. A 

family so poor that at 16 my dad 

dropped out of high school to 

keep the family afloat. During 

World War II, he met my mother, 

a native of Portsmouth, Virginia. 

After the War, my parents 

returned to Southeastern

Virginia to help my 

grandparents. Dad made 

numerous efforts to earn a 

living: a grocery store that 

flooded and eventually failed 

and a job at a grocery store 

chain that was pure misery. 

Each time he would pick himself 

up, dust himself off, and try 

something new. 

By the time I was a teenager, 

Dad had established a small 

discount drug store, a new idea 

that had been successful “up 

North.” To fund this venture, 

my parents used their house as 

collateral — the only thing they 

had — so everything was on the 

line. I remember my father and 

I drew handmade signs for the 

store windows, featuring prices 

of the discounted items. 
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At the end of the Summer, affiliated Healing Garden 

Providers (individual counselors, acupuncturists, 

massage therapists, support group leaders, 

program facilitators, and clinical staff) gathered on 

Zoom to talk about just how remarkable this past 

year has been in terms of 

our community successfully 

mobilizing, adapting, and 

expanding to continue to 

serve our client’s needs. 

We reflected on the 

68% increase in total 

number of client 

“visits” since last 

year and the 145% increase in program 

participation!

This is an enormous expansion of 

our work! We wanted to know how 

to help sustain each other, collect 

feedback about the continuation 

of Zoom, and help develop a 

vision about our work for the 

upcoming year. What emerged 

were surprising statements about 

how the Garden’s leadership 

in responding to the pandemic 

by immediately transitioning to 

a virtual medium afforded them 

the confidence to be creative and 

place new energy into their work. Amazingly, 

they arrived at discovering the unique benefits 

of Zoom particular to the Healing Garden. Below 

are statements from a support group leader, an 

expressive arts instructor, and an acupuncturist—all 

of whom were astonished 

with the ability of their work 

to translate so effectively to 

Garden clients through Zoom.

“For me, the value of being a 

support group leader for men 

living with cancer is many-fold 

and manifold.  First, I think 

we have created a space where men can use their 

own language to speak about the indignities and 

sufferings associated with their cancers, without 

worrying about offending somebody.  Second, the 

participants have really been able to support each 

other in some very heartfelt ways, just listening, 

offering their words of kindness, their humor, 

their curiosity.  The recognition that each is going 

through some variation of what the others are going 

through I think reduces loneliness and provides 

some encouragement.  Third, each shows up in 

their own way, some seem to be there mainly to 

Healing Garden providers speak to the value 
of their work in the era of Zoom
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Our overall reach:  
Towns with ten or more households served

Acton	 29 
Harvard	 14
Concord	 13
Stow	 13
Arlington	 10
Bolton	 10

Sudbury	 10
Littleton	 9
Lunenburg	 8
Leominster	 7
Maynard	 7
Westford	 7

In FY21 The Healing Garden served over 316 clients  
from 6 states, 99 different towns, 93 in Massachusetts

302 Support 
group sessions,  
96% increase  

since Covid

7,061 Visits by 
clients and 
caregivers,  

98% increase 
since Covid

316 Individual 
clients and  

caregivers served  
127 new clients

541Therapeutic/
educational classes, 

77% increase  
in attendance  

since Covid
42% of clients 

have breast cancer,

39% have other  
cancers, 

19% are caregivers 
and bereavement 

clients

822 Individual 
counseling up 

91% since Covid

88% of clients 
were female

11% were male
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offer support to others, whereas 

others are there to receive it, and 

somehow the exchange seems 

to work.  The value of zoom for 

me is that it makes it easier for 

people to show up—there are no 

logistics associated with getting 

into a car or getting to the Center.  

The other thing is that you can 

really see everyone’s faces—the 

computer makes people sit closer 

to the camera than they otherwise 

would be sitting in a room 

together, and as a result, it doesn’t 

feel like we are quite as far away.”

William Lenderking, PhD,  

Men’s Support Group Leader

“Doing remote acupuncture 

seemed impossible until Lauren 

Corduck, a Healing Garden client, 

suggested I show her how to 

place the acupressure stickers 

I often left on her at the end of 

treatments during a FaceTime 

call.  On March 23, 2020 we had 

our first remote appointment. 

It worked so well for her that I 

offered remote acupuncture 

using FaceTime or Zoom to all 

my Healing Garden clients. I 

helped people with nausea, 

insomnia, pain, constipation, 

fatigue, and hot flashes. Between 

March 2020 and February 

2021, when I stopped remote 

appointments due to my schedule 

limitations, I treated 10 Healing 

Garden patients for a total of 74 

appointments and helped people 

improve their quality of life during 

a difficult time.”

Dorene Bowe-Shulman, 

Acupuncturist

“Transferring my Prepare for 

Surgery/Heal Faster workshops 

and Life Centered Therapy 

counseling sessions onto zoom 

seemed to work in everyone’s 

favor. Clients appreciated 

receiving care from the comfort 

of their homes and zoom 

provided a safe haven for us to 

work. Supporting Garden clients 

these last 20 years has been an 

honor and a privilege. It’s been 

my pleasure to assist clients in 

opening to deeper resources, 

meaning and light.”

Lisa MacDonnell, LMT,  

Certified in LCT and Prepare  

for Surgery/Heal Faster.

“The benefits of using Zoom 

for these workshops have far 

outweighed any initial concerns! 

My workshop objective is to 

help participants discover ways 

to make Creative Mindfulness 

a regular self-care habit. We 

gather for a Zoom session 

once per week to learn about a 

new weekly activity and share 

work from the previous week. 

Because participants are working 

in their own homes, often in a 

creative space they’ve set up for 

themselves, they are more at ease 

with the creative process and 

less judgmental of their work.  In 

addition, many have shared how 

they feel more creative at certain 

times of the day and that’s when 

they work on their activities. These 

things are key to realizing the 

benefits of Creative Mindfulness!”

Karen Arsenault, Expressive 

Arts Facilitator, Healing Garden 

Client since 2007

Creative Mindfulness  
in Times of Stress
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SHARED WORK/PIECES
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REVENUE

55% 
Contributions16% 

In-Kind 
Contributions

16% 
Special  
Events

1% 
Program 
Income

4% 
Investment 

ROI

8% 
All Other

65% 
Program  
Services

12% 
Management 
and General

23% 
Fundraising

57% 
Salaries & 
Benefits

15% 
In-Kind 

Therapist  
Services

11% 
Professional 

Fees  
& Consulting

5% 
Depreciation

2% 
Technology

1% 
Printing  

& Postage

EXPENSES

FY21
Our Financials

REVENUE: $885,907
EXPENSES: $735,712

All Other

Event Expenses

Occupancy

3%{
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Nasturtium Giving Society 
$10,000 and above  

Altimeter Capital
Anonymous
John P. Duquette
Ms. Madeleine Findlay  

and Mr. Frederick Findlay 
Mrs. Winston Hindle
Mr. & Mrs. Richard and Cindy Pelletier
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan and Carrie Rankin
Pamela and William Sawyer
Jon Way, MD

Jasmine Giving Society  
$7,500 to $9,999

Marcia and Jim Croyle
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan and Jessie Panek

Passionflower Giving Society 
$5,000 to $7,499 

Iris and Ted Barten
Bristol-Myers Squibb Company
Mr. & Mrs. Mark and Janae Corley
Digital Federal Credit Union
Glassybaby White Light Fund
Mr. Fred Hamilton
Gail E. Hindle
Mr. & Mrs. David and Laurel Martin
Ms. Mary Judith Meelia
Ms. Sharon Murphy
Karin and Tony Victor
Sudha Kumar and Kumar Vishwanathan

Lavender Giving Society 
$2,500-$4,999  

Richard and Patti Boerner
Ms. Stephanie Brown  

and Mr. Marc Bloostein
Mr. & Mrs. Russell and Donna Goodman
Ms. Katie Gray
Dana and Margaret Koch
Lisa and Craig MacDonnell
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Meg Mackie
Mr. & Mrs. William Marcotte

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Perini
Mr. & Mrs. Steve and Alison Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Anne Rarich
Mr. & Mrs. Richard and Donna Schiding
Ms. Ruth Silman and Mr. Timothy A. Clark
Mr. Brian Swanson
Mr. & Mrs. Tim and Sara Wondolowski
Workers Credit Union
Christine Zinke and David Roberts

Hawthorne Giving Society 
$1,000-$2,499 

Anonymous
Ms. Kimberly Ansin
Avidia Bank
Bolton Walkers Inc.
Boston Cancer Support
Mr. & Mrs. Charles and Gloria Clough Jr.
Mr. Edward Colbert
James and Eva Conniff
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Del Greco
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph and Donna Desmond
Karen Hindle Donoghue
George Elenbaas
Mrs. Connie Greaves Bates
Mr. & Mrs. Michael and Karen Guerin
Rose Gutfeld and Peter Edwards
Ms. Beth Hamilton and Mr. Mick Zellman 
Harvard Lions Club
Mrs. Hester Hill-Schnipper
Boston IVF
Mr. Ronald Johnson
Ed Knights, MD
Ms. Mary Jane Kohaut
Mr. & Mrs. Steven and Holly Kouvo
Allie and Fritz Kussin
Mr. Thomas Lenke
Anne L. Matthews Ph.D.
Renee and Dave Nadler
Mr. & Ms. Steve and Hope Nappi
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen and Mary Neff
Richard and Cynthia Perkins

On behalf of the clients we serve, we thank you all for helping to provide a 
unique community of compassionate understanding and support.

Mr. & Mrs. Manish and Maddie Phadke
Pilgrim Coin & Currency, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Nancy and George Robb
Mr. & Mrs. Darcy and Phil Robinson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas and Bonnie Rosse
Mr. George Ryan
Mrs. Roberta Silman
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin  

and Bernadette Stanton
Mr. Barry Stell
Ms. Elizabeth Tyson-Smith, Co-Founder  

and Mr. David Smith 
Ms. Elizabeth Walker  

and Mr. Dan Routhier 
Mr. Paul Wexelblat
Mrs. Nancy Wyman

$500- $999  
Ms. Brooke Bamford
Dr. and Mrs. Alan and Peggy Berko
Ms. Margot Botsford  

and Mr. Stephen Rosenfeld 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul and Gail Bouton
Mrs. Nancy Brown
Mr. Simon Bunyard  

and Ms. Ruth Zimmerman 
Mr. Paul Chambers
Mr. & Mrs. Greg and Kathy Clute
Ms. Chris Cournoyer  

and Mr. James Bryant 
Ms. Elizabeth Crowell  

and Ms. Cheryl Flynn 
Jennifer Cunningham Butler  

and Dan Butler 
Mr. Michael Densmore
Ms. Ruth Erickson
Mr. & Mrs. Gregor and Mary Ferguson
Mr. Joseph Ferrara
Ms. Lisa Frackiewicz
Mr. Michael Francolini
David Frank, MD  

and Ms. Sheila Violette
Mr. & Mrs. Michael  

and Sharon Gillespie  
Ms. Lynn Guilbault
Mr. & Mrs. Ken and Cindy Higgins  
Mr. Richard High  

and Ms. Anne G. Perkins 
Mr. Frederick Hindmarsh
Jasonics Security Corp.
John and Shannon Kelley
Ms. Alice Knowles  

and Ms. Kathy Ann Gianino 
Mr. & Mrs. Ash  

and Eric L`Esperance  
Mr. & Mrs. John  

and Cynthia LaMothe Jr.  
Ms. Laurie Link
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff and Linda Lischer
Ms. Lindsay McGloughlin
Mr. Steven Miller

Floral Leadership Giving Society

The Healing Garden’s Floral Leadership Giving Society recognizes those 
individuals and corporations who demonstrated extraordinary commitment to 
the Healing Garden through their accumulated gifts of $1,000 and above.

OUR DONORS
experience, providing unique and diverse 

learning opportunities. The staff are profoundly 

knowledgeable, compassionate, and enthusiastic – 

perfect qualities for any successful care community.

I am grateful for the authentic warmth (and 

scheduling flexibility) that equally enhances my 

lifestyle and attitude. I have prioritized my time 

with meaningful growth-focused activities that 

complement my ongoing practice of gentle fitness: 

regular nature hikes, cross-country skiing and 

Qigong meditation. I have re-kindled my passions 

for healthy eating, creative painting, playing 

piano, learning knitting patterns and meditating 

on uplifting spiritual literature and poetry.  The 

group gestalt is profound in nurturing me and 

encouraging a life with higher purpose, increased 

productivity and fostering a curiosity about life’s 

meaning

Epilogue: 

Sadly, Linn encountered a sudden decline,  

and passed away on July 2nd, 2021. She will  

be missed by all who were fortunate enough  

to have experienced her wonderful beauty  

inside and out. 
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Ms. Mishtu Mukherjee  
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Mr. & Mrs. John  
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Mr. David Way
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Ms. Wendy Yellen
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Acton Lion’s Club, Inc.
Ms. Kathy Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth  
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Mr. Robert Andreo
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Mr. & Mrs. Michael  

and Laura Baliestiero  
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Ms. Janice Battle
Mrs. Sheila Bauer
Mr. Paul Belanger
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Bell
Ms. Jeanne Benton
Mr. Jayant Bhawalkar
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Ms. Ann Bischoff  

and Mr. Lawrence N. Huppert 

Ms. Abbe Bjorklund  
and Mr. Brain T. Flaherty 

Ms. Holly Bloomfield
Daniel Boisvert
Bolton Lions Club
Mr. & Mrs. Jon  

and Colleen Bond  
Ms. Marilou Bonetti
Boxborough Liquors  

& Convenience 
Mr. & Mrs. J. Kent Boynton
Ms. Diane Brady
Braintree Moose 
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Mr. & Mrs. Richard  

and Peggy Briggs Jr.  
Ms. Patricia Broderick
Ms. Diane Bullock
Mr. Andrew Bunyard
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Ms. Susan Burt
Ms. Deborah Busser
Mr. Matthew Callahan
Mr. Harold Carter
Mr. Matthew Chambers
Mr. & Mrs. Robert  

and Fran Clawson 
Mr. & Mrs. James  

and Marilyn Clawson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert  

and Marcie Clawson
Mr. John Cochran
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Conant  

and Martha Patton 
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Mr. James Corcoran  

and Ms. Betsy Reid 
Ms. Karen Cote
Mr. & Mrs. John  

and Holly Cratsley
Mr. F. Robert Cullinane  

and Mr. Todd Brown 
Mr. & Mrs. John  

and Susan Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Charles  

and Katharine Denault
Mr. James Densmore

Ms. Andrea Dhillon
Mr. Don DiCristofaro
Mr. & Mrs. William  

and Laurie Diercks
Mr. Conor Donoghue
Mr. Jeff Duquette
Mr. & Mrs. Robert  

and Marilyn Ellsworth
Mrs. Alan Emmet
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Engels
Mr. David Erickson
Ms. Paige Firment
Mr. & Mrs. Nathan  

and Vicki Fisher
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick  

and Erinn Flanagan
Ms. Immacolata Franze
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn  

and Pam Frederick
Ms. Frances Frederick
Mr. & Mrs. Guido 

and Helene Gagliano
Ms. Blanca Herrera Galle
Mr. Ira Goodman
Mr. & Mrs. Lester  

and Amy Gould
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Grinnell
Mr. & Mrs. Rita Grossman
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Hahn
Ms. Linda Hair-Sullivan
and Mr. Donald Sullivan
Ms. Susan Halby
Ms. Stina Hans
Mr. Peter Harbilas
Harvard Pilgrim Health Care 
Town of Harvard Police 
Ms. Margaret Hayes
Mrs. Pauline Heidemann
Ms. Dara Histed
Ms. Lauren Howe
Ms. Louise Howe
Mr. and Mrs. David  

and Florine Hurlbut
Patricia Hurter, MD  

and Walter Lunsmann
InBalance Chiropractic  

& Wellness
Mr. & Mrs. Ken and Robin Isaacs

Mr. Richard and Ann Johnson  
and Ms. Elizabeth Ann  
Whitney

Ms. Christine Johnson
Ms. Sarah Jordan
Ms. Edith Joyce
Mr. Daniel Kagan
Mr. Tasso Kaper
Ms. Linda Kelley
Mr. Brian Kelley
Mr. & Mrs. Steven  

and Barbara Kemp
Mr. Michael Kenealy
Mr. Mark Ketcham  

and Mr. Werner Lutz 
Ms. Christine Kielar
Mr. & Mrs. Dan and Shelley 
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Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Klofft
Mr. Herbert Knight
Ms. Sharon Knight
Ms. Joanne Knowles-Dustin
Mr. & Mrs. Karl & Pamela Kreeb
Mr. Bronson Kussin
Mr. Will Kussin
Mr. & Mrs. Andrea  

and Scott Lauzon
Mr. William Lenderking
Mr. & Mrs. Morton  

and Susan Levine
Mr. Mark Lewandowski
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen  

and Marcia Lewin-Berlin
Mr. Daniel Lifton
Mrs. Deborah Lillie
Ms. Joanne Lund  

and Mr. David Fox 
Ms. Susie Macrae  

and Mr. Eric Broadbent 
Ms. Katie Mantenuto
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory  

and Kelly Marchand
Marlborough Junior  

Women’s Club
Ms. Susan Martin
Ms. Mary Maxwell
Mr. Kevin McDonough

Cancer During  
A PANDEMIC by Linn Allen Morrill 2/5/2021

My journey began when I experienced mild 

symptoms (backaches and thirst) last February 

and March 2020 but was unable to see my 

primary care physician until May 1st due to the 

Covid-19 pandemic shut-down.  On May 8th, I 

received the alarming news that I had metastatic 

urothelial cancer and was promptly referred to 

Emerson/MGH Hospital’s NaKa Cancer Treatment 

Center in nearby Concord. I mourned my diagnosis 

for three days, and then began a profound spiritual 

journey, determined to maximize my 

quality of life, a moment-to-moment 

awareness.

Before I began my chemo, 

I began classes at the 

Healing Garden and 

was comforted by 

many participants 

after hearing 

their cancer 

journeys. Since 

the beginning 

of the pandemic 

shutdown in March 2020, 

my husband and I embarked 

on frequent scenic drives to 

surrounding rural towns, often 

passing The Healing Garden. 

I inquired about the holistic 

programs during the weekend 

of my diagnosis and with Kelly’s 

impeccable guidance, enrolled 

in Spirituality and Cancer.  The 

rapport and sharing of members’ 

life experiences comforted and 

prepared me for what was to become, an amazing 

journey as a cancer survivor.

I have been attending programs that best meet 

my interests and availability:  Spirituality & Cancer; 

Nutrition & Cancer; Energy Sound Meditation for 

Healing; Connecting Through Creativity; Zentangle 

(and, sometimes Knitting--  

I am an avid knitter but not always able to chat 

while knitting!).

I received innovative targeted chemo 

infusions every other Friday 

beginning on June 18th with 

minimal side effects. CT scan 

results were very promising 

and immunotherapy/

biologic infusions began 

on September 11th which 

continue with remarkably 

positive results.  My medical 

team consistently provide 

excellent care, communications 

and follow-up.   

Relationships with my family and circle of friends 

were inevitably strengthened. This diagnosis 

forced me to prioritize daily goals and presented 

the flexibility to reflect, learn and build new 

connections with people I never expected to 

meet.  My circle expanded to include my pro-

active medical team, and The Healing Garden’s 

professional faculty and staff, and dedicated 

participants. This cancer care community is my 

second extended family!

The Healing Garden has been a life-enhancing 
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Mr. & Mrs. Thomas  
and Mary McGilvray

Mr. Paul McGinn
Dr. and Mrs. John  

and Karen McGrath III
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas  

and Chelle Melander
Mr. & Mrs. Richard  

and Bunny Melvoin
Ms. Suzanne Mescan
Mr. Chris Milot
Rabbi Lewis  

and Mrs. Naomi Mintz
Ms. Cara Morine
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas  

and Jennifer Morton 
Ms. Shirley Myers
Mr. Samuel Nagler
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Natale
Ms. Sarah Newton
Mrs. Jill Niemi
Mr. Daniel O’Connor
Ms. Melanie Onushko
Ms. Stephanie Opalka
Ms. Jennifer Palmer
Ms. Susan Parilla

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas  
and Stephanie Parish

Mr. & Mrs. Charles R.  
and Hilda Parrott

Paxton Center School
Mr. David Perry
Mr. Gerald Polucci
Ms. Joann Premo
Ms. Linda Reddy
Income Research
Senator Pamela Resor
Mr. & Mrs. Peter and Janet Rice
Mrs. Kathryn Richardson
Mrs. Elaine Ritchie
Mr. & Mrs. Paul  

and Anna Robbertz
Ms. Gail Robichaud
Ms. Marie Rose
Mr. David Rosenzweig
Ms. Denise Ryan
Ms. Dianne Sarver
Ms. Nancy Savel  

and Mr. Don Perlstein 
Ms. Joanne Schiding
Ms. Suzann Schiemer
Robin Schoenthaler, MD

Ms. Eileen Schomp
Mr. John Schorum
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph  

and Karen Shea
Ms. Diane Sidorowicz
Ms. Therese Simeone
Mr. Thomas Sintros
South Shore Children’s Fund 

Inc., John and Deborah Ford 
Mr. Kenneth Spenser
Ms. Sue St. Croix
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley and Patricia 

Stimpson
Mr. Vijay Subramanian  

and Ms. Preethi 
Chandramouli 

Ms. Maureen Sullivan  
and Ms. Nancy Smith 

Mrs. Cynthia Sweeney-
Adamchek  
and Mr. Christopher 
Adamchek 

Mr. & Mrs. George and Terry 
Symula

Mr. William Thurston
Ms. Kathleen Trejo

Mrs. Vickery Trinkaus-
Randall

Ms. Lindsey Van Gieson
Drs. Richard  

and Karen Wagner
Mrs. Diane Welsh
Mr. Christopher Wentzel
Mr. Jay West
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald and Deena 

Whitfield
Ms. Lisa Whittemore  

and Ms. Cynthia Esthimer 
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell  

and Willie Wickman
Mr. & Mrs. John  

and Jacqueline Wilcox  
and Ms. Jacqueline Pilot

Mrs. Elizabeth Wilson
Ms. Deborah Woodcock
Ms. Sharon Young  

and Ms. Kathi McCollumn 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles  

and Margaret Ziering
Ms. Anne Zimmerman
Mr. & Mrs. Edward  

and Judy Zubrow 

In addition, we are deeply grateful for the many smaller gifts we receive. We thank our many donors who  
provide in-kind gifts. Thank you too to the many clients and donors who solicits gifts on our behalf. Every gift  
helps us meet the needs of our clients. Please contact the Healing Garden if you find any errors in our donor list.

Memorial Gifts In Loving Memory of

Elissa Abruzzo

Chrissy Clawson Audibert

Kasia Bajson-Ferrara

Amy Beaudet

Brenda Belanger

Iris Ben-David

Jeanne Benton

Rachel Blum

Nancy Burnham

Sara Butturini

Liz Chambers

Regina McGee Cochran

Judy David

Amy  Deck

Denyse Densmore

Patricia Derrick

Susan Duquette

Vicky Duvall

Susan Elenbaas

Dr. John K. Erban III

Marion G. Finkle

Jean Francolini

Gail Gicas

Elly Hamilton

Bob Hanna

Maryann Hanna

Kathleen Hughes

Mary Jo Johnson

Sylena Keeping

Anne B Kelleher

Karen Kisslinger

Svetlana Kotlyarevskaya

Gregory Leath

Ellen Leavitt

Kerry Lee

Liz Leinhard

Lindy Lewandowski

Joanne Lowry

Lauri Mazzeo

Amanda Miller

Jill’s Mother

Rick Osborne

Geeta Pant

Leah Parker

Jonathan Perlmutter

Vincenzia Petrilli

Joseph Rand

Johanna Ricciardi

Joan Scialo Rubin

Joanne K. Schiding

Nancy Stell-Kiely

Marilyn Strong

Charlotte Szuch

Maurice James Toolin

Gregor Trinkaus-Randall

Anne Victor

Phyllis Voit

Christine Way

Gray Wexelblat

Mariella Whitney

Bruce Wyman

Pamela Wyman

Eileen Zawada

Ruth Eshelman Zimmerman
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services. We have added various consultants to work on social media and public relations to help build 

engagement with the communities around us. Also, the Board and Staff are currently in training to develop 

our Diversity, Equity and Inclusion strategic plan, so that we can ensure that ALL who are experiencing 

cancer feel welcomed, valued, respected, and heard, by all of us here at the Garden. 

We are so very grateful for all of your support and  that you are on our team. 

With gratitude and wishes for a healthy 2021-2022.

 

Margaret Koch

Executive Director 

margaret@healinggardensupport.org 

(978) 456-3532, ex. 101
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2021 CORPORATE SPONSORS
Dear Healing Garden Friends, 

Never in my wildest dreams did I think I’d be writing another annual report referring to the Pandemic 

and virtual services, but here we are. We just finished another year--both challenging and successful. 

The diminishing tides of COVID in the Spring and Summer of 2021 left us feeling we could loosen our 

guard at the Garden, and we did enjoy a few in-person client gatherings here. Photographers visited 

regularly, documenting the resilience and mystery of the natural world, and sharing on social media for all 

to enjoy. The birds gathered in the baths, the woodchuck marched to the building, got on his hind legs, 

and pawed down a branch of tall phlox, carefully snacking on each 

delicious leaf. Regularly, a hummingbird flew to Maddie’s window 

and just hovered there looking in at her. The world was still, and the 

air a bit cleaner. Hope was on the rise. Just when we thought we 

might be able to leave Zoom and gather at our beloved facility, 

the world changed, and we had to return to social isolation. 

If you had asked me at the start of the Pandemic if I thought 

the Healing Garden would be ok, I would have told you 

“No”. I worried that our programs and services would not 

translate or be effective over Zoom, a medium so unlike 

face-to-face interactions. I worried that our funding would 

be re-directed to basic human needs that arose from 

unemployment.  I was so wrong. 

The Healing Garden staff and program providers became experts in how to deliver impactful, 

therapeutic services over the Zoom medium. We discovered that it enhanced accessibility. 

If you felt too depressed to get off the couch, too fatigued to get dressed or drive to the 

Healing Garden, you didn’t have to do so. Those barriers to participation in counseling, 

support groups, yoga, art therapy, and so much more were gone. We found that our 

clients would phone in from their treatment at the hospital or from home on hospice. 

Rather than a reduction in utilization, we saw that our clients tripled their use of our 

support systems.

Funding has remained strong. We have successfully brought in grants and donor 

support to meet our needs. While we have fewer active donors, the donors we do have 

are on average giving more, which is so incredibly heartwarming! 

We have hired Erin Raber, our Lesley University intern, now graduated, to help us provide 

mental health counseling and music therapy to our expanding client base in need of 

Letter from the  
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
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145 Bolton Road | Harvard, MA  01451

info@healinggardensupport.org

Founders:
William Thurston
Elizabeth Tyson-Smith

Board of Directors:
David Martin, MBA, Chair
Karen Shea, Vice Chair
Timothy Wondolowski, CPA,  
  Treasurer
Thomas Mackie, Esq., Clerk
Marcia Croyle  
Sarah Hindle, Emeritus
Holly Kouvo
Sharon Pontes
Anne Rarich 
Mark Salamone
Pamela Sawyer, MHA
Ruth Silman, Esq.
Jon Way, MD

Staff:

Margaret Koch
Executive Director

Brianne Carter, LICSW, MTS, OSW-C
Director of Clinical Care

Christine Zinke, LICSW
Clinical Care Specialist

Erin Raber, MA, MT-BC
Clinical Care Specialist

Maddie Phadke
Director of Development

Kelly Marchand
Integrative Care Coordinator

Shannon Kelley 
Business Manager & CFO
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Providing education and therapeutic services to those affected by cancer

Healing Garden 
Cancer Support Center

We feel so very fortunate to have a strong group of dedicated volunteers. They are young and 

old, clients and caregivers and dedicated community members. This year, in spite of COVID, 

we had 41 individuals who provided 504 hours of support. This included garden and grounds 

care, office support, bee keeping, facilities fixes and improvements and so much more. 

Volunteers 
OUR ANGELS EE

ANNUAL REPORT 
2020-2021

 
 

                 
Providing education and therapeutic services to those affected by cancer

Healing Garden 
Cancer Support Center
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